
PRESIDENT’S CORNER 

Hello Fellow Tin Lizzies,  

As you are all aware of, we are hosting the MTFCA National Business Meeting this month.  On Thursday the 
22nd which will be the meet n greet to kick off the weekend; it sure would be nice to have total participation 
of our members.  Even if you are not able to partake in the whole event, please do what you can to make it 
for this night.  Help make this weekend a great success and show just what Albuquerque is all about . . .  
 

The warmer weather is creeping up on us which means we all need to have our T’s ready to drive.   Now this 
brings me to the work parties that Larry & Lorna have so graciously been hosting @ their house (workshop).  
Can you think of a better way to get something fixed or to have your T checked over?  Please do not hesitate 
to ask for help on something—we have a club full of knowledge just waiting to be shared.  Next work party 
will be on the 10th following the breakfast. 
 

See ya then . . . . 
Thanks, 
Dean  
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In Memorium : BRUCE W. McCALLEY 

One of six founders of The Model T Ford Club of America, died Wednesday, February 15, 2012. Known world 
wide as the preeminent historian of the Model T Ford, Bruce was an eloquent and often humorous author. His 
mission was to disseminate as much information on the car as he possibly could and he dedicated his lifetime 
to doing just that. The bane of his existence was the people who refused to share their knowledge or skills. 
Bruce was born in San Diego, CA, on February 4, 1926, and lived in California until 1991 when he moved to 
Allison Park. While in California he worked in the electronics business for a time. He was editor of THE VIN-
TAGE FORD, from its inception in 1966 until 1991. He also served as office manager for the Model T Club. 
Bruce continued to research and write articles into his retirement and spent many days at the Ford Archives 
in Dearborn, MI, researching old Ford records. Without question, he was universally honored as the quintes-
sential information source for the car that changed the world. He authored several books: THE MODEL T 
FORD ENCYCLOPEDIA; MODEL T FORD, THE CAR THAT CHANGED THE WORLD, (coauthored) FROM 
HERE TO OBSCURITY and wrote a lengthy series of technical manuals. Because all of the books are now 
out of print, Bruce transferred the encyclopedia to CD's so that people could still access the information. Until 
shortly before his death, he continued to add and revise material on the disks. He was the first recipient of 
The Model T Club International Lifetime Achievement Award and was extremely proud and humbled by the 
designation. The award recognized his tremendous devotion to the hobby.  
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President     Dean Van Doren             

                            (h) 883-9585      (c) 450-6600 

                                dvdvanco@centurylink.net 

 

 

Vice President Stan Gauna     

                                 (h) 296-0799   (c) 321-8221                

                sgauna@comcast.net         

 

Secretary                  Lorna Azevedo    

               (h) 898-7700 

                                           dribblebit@comcast.net   

 

 Treasurer                        Janice Gauna                     

                                           (h) 296-0799  (c) 321-8221                      

               jgauna@comcast.net      

                              

  

Directors 

  Larry Azevedo   

     h) 898-7700 

    dribblebit@comcast.net      

  

 Kirk Peterson              

 (h) 505- 438-2603 

                   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

                               Russell Dilts               

                 (h) 897-2011                    

                 Rusell.Dilts@ascensionHealth.org 

   
 
 

 

 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official Chapter  

of the Model T Ford Club of America. Individual  

membership is strongly encouraged and available for 

 $35.00 per year, which includes the  

Vintage Ford Magazine.  

                          Send your membership to: 

 

MTFCA 

119 West Main St 

                   Centerville, IN 47330  

(798) 855-5248 

jay@mtfca.com 

Email Committee          Kirk & Susan Peterson           438-2603 

   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel    459-5897 

   lmrrieldeal@centurylink.net 

 

Newsletter  Robbi Ross  293-1676 

   robbialb@aol.com 

 

Web Master  Mark Wing  271-8912 

   msjbwing@msn.com 

 

Librarian                                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez  899-5628 

   mtford@q.com 

 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo  898-7700 

   dribblebit@comcast.net 

 

T N Vittles/Refreshments      Linda Riel       459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinators       Marilyn Duncan  345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

      

Parliamentarian  Irene Navarre  883-3175 

   hinavarre@aol.com 

 

Car Council  John Hayne  294-4434 

 

Historians  Marilyn Duncan  345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

    and 

   Nancy Rodriguez  228-8228 

   nancyinabq@iglide.net 

 

National Business Committee       Bernice Young          294-7450 

                                                         modeltdoctor@msn.com 

 

 

 

 

Official Tin Lizzie Mailing Address 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 
 

 

2012   Committee Contacts 
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 UPCOMING EVENTS 

 

Work Party at Azevedo’s on  Mar 10 after the 

breakfast. 

 

Mar 10 T n Vittles at  Furr’s Buffet on Wyoming 

and Northeastern  (SW corner of Wyoming Mall) 

Hosted by Bob  and Robbi Ross 

 

Mar 15  Tin Lizzie meeting. Change of date due 

to National Business Meeting. 

 

Mar 17 Rich Ford ABQ - Anniversary Car show - 

8-4 at the corner of Lomas and Wyoming NE 

 

Mar  22-24 - T  Time on the Rio - National Busi-

ness Meeting - If you plan on attending and 

have not registered, call Kirk immediately as 

we need to make plans for food. 

 

May 20  NM Car Club Council Car show @ mu-

seum. Entry fee is $10.  See John Hayne for more 

information. 

 

Sept 29-30  NM Car Council - Swap meet in Los 

Lunas. See John Hayne for more information 

 

Upcoming Events in the Planning Stages 

 

July  Corrales Parade and Picnic  TBA 

 

July Member Appreciation Picnic  TBA 

 

August - Annual Tour  TBA 

 

September - State Fair Ford Day  TBA 

 

October- Balloon Fiesta Car Show 

 

December  - Corrales Christmas Parade and Tin 

Lizzie Party 

The 2012 Business Meeting Committee is busy mak-
ing definite plans. If you have suggestions or can 
help on any of the committees  call one of those 
listed below.  This is an all club responsibility 
and everyone is needed to make it a success. 
Just say, "What can I do to help?" 
 
Committee Chair                              Bernice Young 
 
Advisory                                          Dean Van Doren and                                   
     Tom Miles 
 
Registration                                     Kirk Petersen 
 
Men and Women's Seminars              Larry and Lorna 
     Azevedo 
 
Goodie Bags & Table Decorations       Russell and  
     Julie Dilts 
 
Hospitality Room    Lorna Azevedo 
      Fran Gurule                                
 
Raffle                                              Paul and Marilyn  
     Duncan 
 
Welcome Desk                                 Stan and Janice  
     Gauna 
 
Printing and Design                          Robbi Ross  
 
Banquet Hospitality                          Mark and Sharon 
     Dominguez       
                                     
Photography                                    Mark Wing 
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Many Happy Returns ! 
Don Aemisegger on 14th 
Larry Azevedo on 6th 
Vernon Armstrong on 14th 
Hedy Dunn on  4th 
Medora Gaines on 6th 
Stan Gauna on 29th 
Vern Harvey on 15th 
Robert Hawk on 27th 
Jahn Wright 
 
And to my wonderful 
 husband who turns 65   
Bob Ross  on 13th 
 
 

FEB T N VITTLES by Betty Housholder  
  I want to Thank everyone that came and for your patience during serving time.  I understand that Fiestas is 
not usually that busy on a Saturday morning.  A great big THANK YOU to Linda for all of her help with coffee, 
tea and water.  Also getting silverware out to people.  We had 32 attend and 8 Model T's.  We had four guests 
and hope that some come back for the meetings and get better acquainted with the Club. Again, Thanks and 
hope to see all of you at breakfast next month.   
 
Photos by Mark Wing: see more 
Photos on our website 

Welcome New : 

MEMBERS: 

Troy and Jasmine 

Baillo 

 

VEHICLES: 

1922 TT Produce 

Truck - Baillo’s 

1918 Depot Hack- 

Dean Van Doren 

To 

John and Denise Seawell 

and 

Mark and Susan Wing 

Help is needed in the hospitality room at the Business 

meeting. See Lorna or Fran.  

Mary Ann O'Brien is also looking for help for the 

women’s events. 

Have something we could use for the raffle? See Lorna 

or Bernice 

For sale :  Universal Joint $75 Front wheel Ford factory speedometer hub $90; 3 Dip pans $25  each (intake 

and exhaust manifold & 4 clamps and studs)$108;  comutator with rotor $25.50; starter notched starter-

magneto  coils - rebuildable; $100 now starter $50 Phone John at 294-4434 
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The latest list for refreshments and T N Vittles is below. As you can see, there are still  some months not spo-

ken for.  Refreshments are generally done by two families and  can be anything you want to bring. T N Vittles 

is simply making arrangements at a local restaurant or home. We  usually have 30-35 people  attending.  If 

you are interested  and would like to host any of these events, please see, call or email Linda Riel. 

March 10, 2012 Bob & Robbi Ross 
Furrs @ 2004 Wyoming NE (Menaul & Wyoming next to 
Wal Mart) 

April 14, 2012 Tom & Cathy Miles   

May 12, 2012 Paul & Marilyn Duncan   

June 9, 2012 Betty Housholder Vineyard (our meeting place) @ 6118 Edith NE 

July 14, 2012 Stan & Janice Gauna El Charrito @ 4703 Central NW 

August 11, 2012 Mark & Susan Wing Range Café Wyoming & Montgomery 

September 8, 2012 Bernice Young   

October 13, 2012 Dean & Linda   

November 10, 2012     

December  Holiday Party - no breakfast    

T N VITTLLE SCHEDULE FOR 2012    
Thanks to all who volunteered 

15-Mar Vern & Pat Willan Kirk & Susan Peterson 

26-Apr Larry & Lorna Azevedo Tom & Cathy Miles 

24-May Bob & Robbi Ross   

28-Jun Fran Gurule   

26-Jul Stan & Janice Gauna Mark & Susan Wing 

23-Aug Club Ice Cream Social Club Ice Cream Social 

27-Sep Vaughn Rockafellow Mark & Susan Wing 

25-Oct Dean & Linda Irene Navarre 

15-Nov Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  

December  Holiday Party - no meeting Holiday Party - no meeting 

MEETING REFRESHMENTS       



Minutes of our last meeting 

February 23, 2012 

 

President, Dean Van Doren, called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by the mem-

bership.  Dean recognized our new member Troy Baillio, who has a 1922 Model TT Truck.  He also welcomed Skip 

Dunn, Kim Housholder, & Vern & Pat Willan who we haven’t seen for awhile.  He recognized Vern Harvey, who traveled 

from Elephant Butte to be at the meeting. Dean announced that the refreshments were provided by Julie Dilts & Betty 

Housholder. 

 

Vice President, Stan Gauna was not in attendance. 

 

Secretary’s Report:  Lorna Azevedo gave the Secretary’s Report.  There were no corrections or additions to the min-

utes from the January newsletter.  

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Bernice Young was acting Treasurer & gave the treasurer’s report. 

Committee Reports: 

 

Auditor for 2011 Books:  Julie Dilts advised she just got the books this evening, so she’ll do the audit as soon as possi-

ble. 

 

E-Mail:  Kirk Peterson advised everyone to give him their email addresses if he doesn’t have them. 

 

Telephone, T’n Vittles, & Meeting Refreshments:  Linda Riel advised that if there are any changes to the call list, let 

her know.   

 

Newsletter:  Robbi Ross needs information on the March Business Meeting for the newsletter.  Skip Dunn advised that 

he hasn’t received a newsletter in 2 years.  Kirk got his correct email address & will start sending them again.  Robbi will 

make sure he gets back issues. 

Car Council:  John Hayne said the Museum Car Show will be on May 20
th
 & is $10 a space.  He spoke of other upcom-

ing events. 

 

Hospitality:  Janice Gauna was absent, so Bernice advised 2 Sympathy cards & 2 Get Well cards were sent out last mo.  

Please let Janice when someone is out of commission.  Also, she has a bill for ink cartridges for reimbursement.  A mo-

tion was made & passed that we need to pay that bill. 

 

 Librarian: Mark Dominguez let us know that books are ready to check out.  You can also visit the library to view our 

trophies. 

 

Program Co-Ordinator:  No report 

 

Historian:  No report 

 

Quartermaster:  Larry Azevedo said there’s no change.  We do have the stanchions & chains to take to Rich Ford on 

March 17.  Vaughan Rockafellow volunteered to drive the Tele Truck to Rich Ford carrying the stanchions & chains. 

 

Webmaster:  Mark Wing said he has added the last work party & breakfast at Fiesta ‘s.  Skip Dunn complimented Mark 

on the wonderful web site he’s created. 
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T’n Vittles & Refreshments:  Linda Riel says there are still openings for bringing refreshments & setting up monthly 

breakfasts.  See her if you’d like to sign up.   

 

State Fair:  Vaughn announced the State Fair is still in Sept. 

 

Follow-up on Previous Events: 

February Breakfast:  It was held on Feb 22 @ Fiesta’s & hosted by the Housholders.  Betty reported that there were 32 

members, 4 guests, & 8 T’s in attendance.  Julie Dilts brought up that since our club has grown in size, it’s a good idea to 

make sure the restaurant can accommodate us, & have plenty of wait staff. She suggested that we tell the restaurant 

there will be at least 30-35 of us.  Robbi said the March breakfast will be held at Furrs at Wyoming & Northeastern on 

March 10. 

 

Unfinished Business: 

 

Rich Ford:  We will display our cars at Rich Ford on March 17.  Per Linda, wear your name badges.  Dean got a count 

of how many would be taking their cars.  Linda will let us know the time we need to be there. 

 

2012 National MTFCA Meeting:  Bernice Young gave a report on the meeting to be held 3-22 thru 3-25.  We have 61 

people registered so far, & more to come.  Lorna Azevedo gave a report on the Hospitality Room, Ladies seminars, 

transportation, & the volunteers needed for the meeting.  She gave some details about what was going to go on through-

out the meeting dates, & encouraged everyone to be on hand to help.  Larry gave a report on the Men’s seminars, giving 

subject matter, times & presenters’ names for 3-23 & 3-24.  Mary Ann O’Brien demonstrated the Fascinator hats we will 

be making at the Ladies Seminar on 3-23.  She gave information about the tea we will be having, & about her presenta-

tion of the history of tea.  She recruited a few volunteers to help. 

 

Caps for National Business Meeting:  See Linda Riel to order caps. 

 

We had our break & visiting time 

 

New Business:   

 

Larry Azevedo gave a report on the status of the engine being rebuilt by our Club.  He said when it is finished, we will 

raffle it off & the proceeds will go to the National Ford Museum.  Tom Miles donated the engine. 

Larry announced this Sat as another Work Day starting at 9A. 

 

Linda asked if there was an interest in an Alaskan Cruise.  There was no interest at this time. 

Brian Dean was thanked for his donation of solar flashlights for the National Business Meeting,  & Michael Housholder 

for bringing his 42 Cup coffee maker to be used at the National Meeting. 

Dean announced that today is Mark Dominguez’s big 50 birthday, & he was serenaded by the members. 

Mark Wing said that he went to J B Radiator to have his radiator cleaned out & was pleased with the 

 service.  He has cards to hand out to anyone interested. 

We adjourned at 8:25P. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Lorna Azevedo, Secretary 
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             MTFCA  47TH ANNUAL  NATIONAL BUSINESS MEETING 

                                       SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
  

THURSDAY, MARCH 22                

11:00-5:00PM                                               REGISTRATION  MANZANO ROOM 

                                                              HOSPITALITY ROOM OPEN   ROOM 202 

 

6:00PM-10:00PM                                                        WELCOMING RECEPTION 

                                                                                                    MANZANO ROOM 

 

FRIDAY, MARCH 23                                                 BREAKFAST ON YOUR OWN 

6:30AM-8:30AM                        LATE REGISTRATION IN HOSPITALITY ROOM 

 

7:30AM                                     BUS LEAVES PROMPTLY FOR GUY'S SEMINARS 

 

8:45AM                                     BUS LEAVES PROMPTLY FOR GAL'S SEMINARS 

 

3:30PM                                                               GAL'S BUS RETURNS TO MOTEL 

 

5:00PM                                                               GUY'S BUS RETURNS TO MOTEL 

 

EVENING FREE TO EXPLORE OLD TOWN (SEE WELCOME PACKETS FOR INGO 

TO OTHER SITES AND NEARBY RESTAURANTS) MOTEL SHUTTLE AVAILABLE 

TO OLD TOWN 

 

SATURDAY, MARCH 24                                            BREAKFAST ON YOUR OWN 

8:00AM-12:00PM                                                 GUY'S SEMINAR AZTEC ROOM 

                                                                                             (ACROSS DRIVEWAY) 

 

9:00AM-12:00PM                                                  TOURS AVAILABLE FOR GALS 

                                                   SEE SIGN UP SHEET IN REGISTRATION ROOM  

                                                                                      AND HOSPITALITY ROOM 

 

1:00PM                                          BUS LEAVES PROMPTLY FOR TOUR FOR ALL 

 

4:00PM                                                                          BUS RETURNS TO MOTEL 

 

6:00-7:00PM                                    CASH BAR AND RENEWING FRIENDSHIPS 

                                                                                                    MANZANO ROOM 

 

7:00PM                                                                                   AWARDS BANQUET 
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FRIDAY, MARCH 23  , SEMINARS IN CORRALES AT THE AZEVEDO’S 

Session 

Location 

8 AM 9 AM 10 AM 11 AM 12 PM 

Shop Babbitting - 

Larry Azevedo 

Babbitting - 

Larry Azevedo 

Transmission Assem-

bly, Magnet Recharg-

ing – Dave Huson 

Transmission Assembly, 

Magnet Recharging – 

Dave Huson 

LUNCH 

Barn  Model T Coils – 

Ron Patterson  

Model T Coils –  

Ron Patterson  

Model T Coils –  

Ron Patterson  

LUNCH 

Session 

Location 

1 PM 2 PM 3PM 4 PM  

Shop Babbitting – 

Larry Azevedo  

Babbitting – 

Larry Azevedo  

Transmission Assem-

bly, Magnet Recharg-

ing – Dave Huson 

Transmission Assembly, 

Magnet Recharging – 

Dave Huson 

 

Barn Dyno Testing 

and Transmis-

sion Alignment 

– Mike Bender 

Dyno Testing 

and Transmis-

sion Alignment 

– Mike Bender 

Dyno Testing and 

Transmission Align-

ment – Mike Bender 

Dyno Testing and Trans-

mission Alignment – Mike 

Bender 

 

 

 

SATURDAY, MARCH 24,  SEMINARS at the HOTEL 

8:30 – 9:30 AM Camshaft timing -Trent Boggess 

10:00 – 11:00 AM Front axle alignment - Steve Coniff  

SUNDAY, MARCH 25  

8:00AM                                                                                 BREAKFAST BUFFET 

                                                                                                   MANZANO ROOM 

                                                              INFORMATIONAL BUSINESS MEETING 

 

                                     CHECK OUT AFTER MEETING 



 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 

Robbi Ross, Editor 

1815 Childers NE 

Albuquerque, NM 

87112 

Phone 505-293-1676 

Email : robbialb@aol.com 

 

All submissions  should be 

emailed by the last Satur-

day of each month.   

 

Thanks for reading! 
 

 
 

 
 

The Enchantment Flyer 

 

ATTENTION: 

The ABQ  Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NW 

7:00 PM on the 
 4th Thursday 

 of each month,  
Jan thru Oct.  The 3rd 
Thursday in Nov and a 
special event for Dec.  

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

 

 

 

Visitors  are  

always  

welcome! 
 

Join us on our  

website: 

 

WWW.TINLIZZIESOFABQ.COM 

 


